
 

1300 I Street, NW, Suite 500 West 
Washington, DC  20005 

Edwin Reese 
Analyst Govt Relations 
State & Local Government Affairs 
(202) 515-2592 
edwin.reese@verizon.com  

 March 8, 2022 
Transmittal Number 22-01 
VIA E-File    
The Honorable Michelle L Phillips 
Secretary 
New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York, 12223 
 
Re: Verizon Access Transmission Services: Tariff No. 9  
 Name Change Filing  
 
Dear Secretary Phillips, 
 
 Please find attached an original of the MCImetro Access Transmission 
Services Corp. d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services (“Verizon Access”) 
Local Services Tariff No. 9.  We respectfully request that the proposed tariff becomes 
effective on April 8, 2022. 
 
 With this filing, Verizon Access notifies the New York Public Service Commission of 
its name change from MCImetro Access Transmission Services Corp. d/b/a Verizon Access 
Transmission Services to MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon 
Access Transmission Services as the result of its conversion from a corporation to a limited 
liability company.  Only the name has been changed throughout this tariff.  The conversion to a 
limited liability company did not result in any change to the rates, terms, and conditions of the 
services that Verizon Access offers to its customers.  Verizon Access informed its customers 
of the name change via bill message in the May 2021 invoices. 
 

Verizon Access has registered the new name with the New York Secretary of State 
and the corresponding registration document is attached. 
 

Please date stamp and return the extra copy of this filing in the enclosed self-
addressed stamped envelope, indicating receipt.  If you have any questions in this 
matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at either (202) 515-2592 or 
edwin.reese@verizon.com. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  

 
Edwin Reese 

Enclosure 

 Received: 03/14/2022 


